September 11, 1969 Mrs. D. G. Dieffenwierth 50 Valencia Street St.Augustine, Florida 32084 Dear Mrs. Dieffenwierth: In the recent session of the Florida Legislature, the new Governmental Reorganization Act was passed and it placed the Confederate Pension Benefits under the jurisdiction of this office, Division of Personnel and Retirement. Your letter addressed to Mr. Page, Comptroller's Office has been sent this department for reply. We failed to find Algernon Solomon Milton or Millidge Brannen as having applied or receiving a Florida Confederate Pension. Neither is shown in the publication Soldiers of Florida. The name Robert Milton in your letter we believe is Robert Melton as we find such a man that received a pension and upon his death, his wife Sarah received one until her death. You did not give any information on him so if you believe this is the right one, -please advise and a Xerox copy will be sent you. There will be two pages of the veteran's application and the first page of the wife, as there is no additional information on the other three pages. The charges are fifty cents for each page. Sincerely Department of Administration Division of Personnel and Retirement CONFEDERATE PENSION BENEFITS /mfs Mildred F. Scott